The Honorable Tom Patton

Senate Building

1 Capitol Square, 1st Floor

Columbus, OH 43215

SD24@senate.state.oh.us

RE: OBM Projections for Rocky River City School District Budget Cuts

Dear Senator Patton:

In the most recent school funding proposal being considered by the Ohio Senate, the Rocky River City School District is projected to lose approximately $3.5 million in total.  While the District’s Board and Administration are very appreciative of the House and Senate’s efforts to restore the state foundation portion of our funding from the Governor’s original proposal ($845,000 for fiscal 2012 and $601,000 estimated each year for fiscal years 2013 – 2015), the $3.5 million loss stemming from the accelerated phase-out of the tangible personal property reimbursement and SB3/KwH/Utility Deregulation reimbursement is still substantial.  
The District did plan for the eventual elimination of these revenue sources through fiscal year 2018 based upon current laws, but it did not foresee the complete elimination of these dollars over the next two years.    The District will still be required to take steps to mitigate the $3.5 million loss starting in Fiscal 2012. 
The Rocky River City School District has been designated Excellent with Distinction by the Ohio State Board of Education for the past 10 years. We have just been named the top district on the westside by Cleveland Magazine.  We need your help to maintain the instructional programs that make this high level of achievement possible.

Sincerely,

Rocky River, OH 44116

